
 

 

 

 

 

 

RINGMORE DIARY DATES 

Short Mat Bowls: Monday evenings from October 7.30pm 

Tuesday: Table Tennis, Parish Room 8.00pm 

July 

3 Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

11 WI Summer Meal, 7.00pm 

16 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm 

18 The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall. 
7.30pm 

23 Parish Room Committee Meeting 2.00pm 

23 Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm 

 
August 

 
4  Farming Community Network, Lammas-tide 

service, St Georges, Modbury, 6.00pm. 

20 Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm 

26 All Hallows Summer Fayre, Ringmore, 2.00pm 

September 

4 Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

12 WI Meeting, WI Hall, 7.30pm 

17 Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm 

Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.0pm 

19 The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall. 
7.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A lovely summer image sent in by 

Kathy Pratt and taken around the 

time of the 75th commemoration of 

D-Day iJune. This display of poppies 

seems most appropriate. 

Ringmore Parish Newsletter 

July 2019 
Edited by David Deadline for August, 25th July 

Don’t forget the Village Summer Fayre 

August Bank Holiday Monday 

26th August 



 

 

 

 

The Dolphin Inn, Kingston 

01548 810314 

Welcome to the Dolphin Inn. We serve a 
selection of home cooked meals using local 
produce, have Cask Marque accredited 
real ales and offer bed and breakfast 
accommodation in a traditional building 
opposite the pub. 

 

 

 

This is a great village pub with a warm 
welcome to all. 



Village Transport Scheme 

Please remember, if you need a car 

and driver to get you to hospital or the 

dentist, then phone Sally on 810547 

or Rosemary on 810253. 

From the Editor………. 
Welcome to the July 2019 issue of the newsletter. 

And at last, signs of true summer with temperatures 
climbing by day and remaining warm at night. It does 
seem to have been a long time coming. 

 
I’m sure that like me, you have become fed up looking at 
the blue tarpaulin covering the collapsed area of the 
graveyard wall. I am pleased to report that work should 
begin on the wall in July and be completed within two 
weeks. As churchwarden for All Hallows it has been my 
responsibility to oversee the plans for the repair and 
the whole project has taken so much longer than 
expected as we had to satisfy the requirements of the 
Diocese and the District Council. The green light to go 
ahead came in early June and with luck all will be 
complete before the wedding of Oliver and Danielle at 
the end of the month. 

 
As to the future of the newsletter, with no one in the 
Parish willing to take this on, I have decided to start a 
discussion with Louise Wainwright who publishes the 
Bigbury Newsletter. It may be that she might be able 
to incorporate news from Ringmore in their publication. 
I think they print over 400 copies for Bigbury Parish 
and with a team of contributors it is often 32 pages or 

more. I will advise on progress in this respect in future 
issues. 

Hasn’t it been great to see how Holywell Stores has 
been transformed over the last few weeks. The 
investment made by the Kooners is indicative of their 
confidence in and commitment to the residents and 
visitors to this lovely part of Devon and we wish them 
every success in the future. 

It has also been great to hear that Tracy and Conor 
now own the Journeys End Inn - a sure sign of their 
commitment to the village for the future. I’m sure they 
too will continue to have every success in the years 
ahead. 

I have heard from John Reynolds that the Parish 
Council has organised a skip for all for the disposal of 
unwanted household, electrical items and garden waste 
(but no hardcore). This will be placed near the Ringmore 
bust stop on Saturday 12th October; so an advance date 
for your diary. I will place reminders in future issues of 
the newsletter. 

 
If you have any comments or suggestions to make then 
contact me at ringmorenews@gmail.com or by telephone 
to 811212. 

David 

 

Friday Bus Service 

Departs Challaborough 09.40 

Departs Ringmore 09.56 

Arrives Plymouth 10.49 

Departs Plymouth 13.30 

Arrives Ringmore 14.34 

Arrives Challaborough 14.38 

 

 
Ringmore First Aid Responder - In an emergency call 999 then any of us. 

Lizzie Andrews 01548 810615 Karen Purdy 01548 810382 

Jane Reynolds 01548 811218 Debbie Mercy 01548 811276 

Andi King 01548 811210 Emily Bohnet 01548 811210 

 

 
 

  

The newsletter is edited by David. Please 

ensure you use the Ringmore News email 

Below and not personal email addresses. If you 

have any news views, jokes, interesting articles, 

recipes, book reviews, or something to 

celebrate or share please send this to: 

ringmorenews@gmail.com, David 811212 

All opinions expressed in this newsletter are 

those of individual writers, and not necessarily 

those of the Editor. The Parish Council does not 

guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 

advertised goods or services. They have not 

inspected or made checks regarding suppliers. 

The Editor’s decision is final. 

THE DEFIBRILLATOR is at No 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily’s) on the right hand side of the wall 

as you face the front door. There is also one at Challaborough Shop and at Holywell Stores 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES IN JULY 
 

 Aveton Gifford 
11.00 am 

Bigbury 
11.00 am 

Kingston 
9.30 am 

Modbury 
9.30 am 

Ringmore 
9.30 am 

 
7th 

 
Sunday Worship 

 
Communion* 

 
Communion 

 
Communion 

 
Sunday Worship 

 

14th 

 

Communion 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

Sunday Worship 

Communion* 
(8 am) 

 

All Age Service 

 

Communion* 

 
21st 

 
Communion 

 
Sunday Worship 

Communion 
(11 am) 

 
Communion 

 
Village Service 

 
28th 

 
Sunday Worship 

 
Communion 

 
Sunday Worship 

 
Sunday Worship 

 
Communion 

 

* Service in traditional language. 
 
 

DON'T BE AN ASS! 
 

I’m not sure about you, but sometimes I feel buried alive under the pressures of work and life in general. 
Let’s take encouragement from an old fable. 

 

“One day a farmer's donkey fell into an abandoned well. The animal cried piteously for hours as the 
farmer tried to figure out what to do. Finally, he decided that since the animal was old and the well 
needed to be covered up anyway, it just wasn't worth it to try to retrieve the donkey. 

 

He invited all his neighbours to come over and help him. They each grabbed a shovel and began to 
shovel earth into the well. Realising what was happening, the donkey at first cried and wailed horribly. 
Then, a few shovelfuls later, he quieted down completely. 

 

The farmer peered down into the well, and was astounded by what he saw. With every shovelful of dirt 
that hit his back, the donkey was doing something amazing. He would shake it off and take a step up on 
the new layer of dirt. As the farmer's neighbours continued to shovel dirt on top of the animal, he would 
shake it off and take a step up. Pretty soon, the donkey stepped up over the edge of the well and trotted 
off, to the shock and astonishment of all the neighbours.” 

 
The donkey had an answer to the pressures and burdens that threatened to bury him, and so did King 
David, when he penned the Psalms: 

 

“I waited patiently for the Lord; he turned to me and heard my cry. He lifted me out of the slimy pit, out of 
the mud and mire; he set my feet on a rock and gave me a firm place to stand.” 

 

God uses adversity as a stepping stone. The way to get out of the deepest well is to never give up, wait 
on the Lord, and in His strength shake it off and step on it. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Vicar: The Revd Matt Rowland (830260: every day except (normally) Saturday) 

Readers: Joyce Howitt (01364 73093), Michael Tagent (810520) 
Website: www.modburyteam.org 

http://www.modburyteam.org/
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Prayer Chain 

From time to time, most of us feel the need for 

prayer (whether or not we go to church). If anyone 

has a prayer request, they can phone one of the 

numbers below and give details of the request (as 

much or as little detail as they wish). That person 

Church repair and maintenance 
will then phone the next person on the list and so 

As I write this, our expectations are that the 
on - ensuring at least ten people are praying. These 

stonemason will start work repairing the wall in July. 
will be Mary Wilson 830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, 

The work is expected to last for around a week. The 
Sally Errett 810547, Yvonne Turpin 810798, Alison 

submission and request to proceed with the 
Wynne-Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina 

replacement heating system has been sent to the 
Williams 810405. Rosemary Wilson 810211 & Jenny 

Diocese and I am awaiting their response ( with   
Williams 810851.

 
fingers crossed!) I’m sorry this has taken a long time 

since the wall collapse but relieved that progress 
Some people have said they are worried about 

will soon be visible to all. 
confidentiality when asking for prayer. I can assure 

them that one of the main conditions of joining the 

Services in June 
prayer chain is the promise never to discuss the 

requests apart from the initial information being 

Services last month continued to focus around 
passed on. However it is always lovely to know that 

providing a greater understanding of the Lord’s 
prayers have been answered (and they usually are, 

Prayer  and  proved  to  be  most  interesting  and   
but not always when and how we expect!)

 
challenging to us. Towards the month end Matt 

brought along a trainee vicar who gave a sermon   
Kingsbridge Foodbank

 

around the story of Jonah which many of you will 
Your support for the Foodbank has been 

have come across at some point in your life. He was 
considerable – well done and hopefully we can 

most engaging, and, as Matt pointed out, even 
continue this good work for the rest of the year. 

younger than he was! On the last Sunday of June 
The FOODBANK is here to help people in crisis in 

the church hosted the team service for all five 
and around Kingsbridge.  A container is placed in 

churches in our benefice. We are grateful to Jackie 
the Church Porch for items to be placed in which 

for allowing us to use the WI Hall for refreshments 
will  be  taken  to  the  Foodbank  every  Thursday 

after the service. 
morning. They are currently welcoming donation 

of many types of non-perishable items (except 

Summer Fete 
Baked  Beans  and  Tea),  toiletries  such   as 

The All Hallows summer fair is set to take place on 
Toothpaste, brushes and toilet rolls and all types of 

August Bank Holiday Monday this year (26th) and we 
household cleaning materials.  There  is  a  more 

are grateful to Ian Morgans for allowing us to hold 
detailed list of items on the collection box in the 

this in his field by the road at the top of the village. 
Church porch. Please note,  however,  that  the 

Our plans for the event are now taking shape and   
foodbank is unable to accept home-produced goods. 

we now look to friends in the Parish to donate items 

for the various stalls and maybe bake a cake for the 
Many thanks for your help for our neighbours in 

ever popular  cake  stall.  With  the  church  facing   
need

 

significant bills this year we need to raise as much 

money as we can to support this maintenance work.   



 

 

 

All Hallows Summer Fair 

August Bank Holiday Monday 26th 

We are currently planning for the Summer Fair 

2019 which will be held on land at the top of the 

village by kind permission of Ian Morgans. 

So far we expect to have a variety of stalls and 

games including Crockery Smashing, Tug of War, 

Egg Throwing, Duck Racing, the Ladder game 

and Putting.  Stalls will include Jewellery, Plants, 

Tombola, Burgers, Sausages, Ice Cream, wine and beer. And we can’t have a fayre in Ringmore 

without the tea tent and  cake stall .  We are still seeking offers of help with the event either 

before and/or on the day. Anything you can do will be much appreciated. 

You will be aware that All Hallows church is in need of much TLC and we are hoping to replace the 

collapsed section of the graveyard wall and the recently condemned heating system along with 

other important maintenance works over the coming months. 

So the majority of the profit from the fair will be put towards this work. 

Please contact me (811212) or Jenny Williams (810851) if you are able to help in any way. 

Thank you! David and Jenny, All Hallows Church Wardens. 



 

 

 

 

 



Letters to the Editor - write to ringmorenews@gmail.com . 

 

 
 

 
 

 
A Drone’s eye view of All Hallows Church 

Dear Editor, 

 

I am due to run the jewellery stand at the village fayre in August and would appreciate donations of any 

jewellery you have that you no longer require. Please contact me or one of the Church wardens and we 

can arrange collection from you. 

 

Thank you!  Alison Wynne Powell 

************************************************************************************** 

An anonymous resident has presented me with a list of hymns appropriate for specific occupations. Here 

are a few examples: 

The Dentist’s hymn : Crown Him with many Crowns 

Weatherman’s Hymn: There shall be showers of blessings 

Politicians’s hymn: 

Optician’s hymn: 

Standing on the Promises! 

Open my eyes that I might see 

Golfer’s hymn: There is a green hill far away 

An you think of any others? 

David 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


 

 



 

 

 

As the weather warms up and we all spend more time outside I thought I 
would note down a few reminders about how to keep ourselves, our pets and 
the livestock safe. 

 
Adders are Britain’s only venomous snake. Varying in size from around 40 to 
70 cm long, they can be distinguished from other, non-poisonous snakes, like 
the grass snake and slow worm, by the zigzag pattern on their back. They 
hibernate during the winter and reappear in spring as their environment 
warms up. They are commonly found basking in the sun on our coastpaths, 
heathland areas and in the sand dunes. 

 
Adders are not aggressive, but will attack if caught unawares, or feeling 
threatened so if you see one give it space, and put your dog on a lead. If 
bitten it is appropriate to seek medical attention immediately their bites are not 
deadly, but will be very painful to both dogs and humans, It is advised where 
possible that dogs are carried to reduce the risk of venom entering the 
lymphatic or circulatory system. With medical treatment both Dogs and 
Humans should make a full recovery. 

 
Please can we ask all dog owners to always, always put your dog on a lead 
around livestock, family pets like mine and yours are responsible for killing 
and maiming stock. We need your support to prevent animals suffering and 
loss to our hardworking farmers. It is important to remember that by law 
farmers are entitled to destroy any dog that injures or worries their animal. 

 
However, if you feel threatened by cows it is recommended that you let dogs 
off the lead, Move in a careful and calm manner with your body facing the 
animals, don’t turn your back to the animal and run. Please tell the landowner 
of any attacks or frightening incidents. 

 
For more information and to keep up to date with your local ranger team, 
please like us on Facebook: National Trust South Devon Countryside 

 
Jessica Tatton-Brown 
Area Ranger 

 

 

 

 
Please contact your South Devon Rangers on 01548 562344 or email 
Jessica.Tatton-Brown@nationaltrust.org.uk 

mailto:Jessica.Tatton-Brown@nationaltrust.org.uk
mailto:Jessica.Tatton-Brown@nationaltrust.org.uk


Ringmore Parish Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 

The Steering group will have a tent at the village fayre on 26th August and will present a summary of our 

progress to date and the policies that are being considered as a part of the development plan. 

Residents of the parish are invited to come and meet us during the fayre and see the work that has been done, 

talk to a member of the committee and make any comments they wish to at this stage of the process. 

We look forward to seeing you at the village fayre. 

 

 
Ringmore Parish - Heritage Assets 

The planning group are beginning to prepare a list of Heritage Assets that lie within the parish and which may 

be considered to be an important part of the heritage of this area. 

Heritage assets are not listed buildings subject to restricted planning controls, but are: 

“A building , monument, site, place object etc. identified as being significant and thereby meriting 

consideration in planning decisions because of their heritage interest” (Extract from the National Planning Policy 

framework Feb 2019) 
 

Listing a building as a heritage asset does not affect the owner’s current rights regarding their land or in respect 

of their property to alter, extend or demolish it. The designation is purely there to influence any planning 

decision in the immediate surrounding area of a heritage asset. 

As an example, the owners of the barn conversions at Higher manor Farm might well consider them worthy for 

designation as heritage assets. 

We are inviting readers of the newsletter to suggest assets that might be included on our list of Local Heritage 

Assets. This list would then be included in the Neighbourhood plan. Please complete the form below and send 

it either to Jenny Williams, Chair of Ringmore Parish Council, or Richard Baker, Chair of of the Steering Group. 

We would appreciate forms being returned by the end of July if possible. Additional copies of the form can be 

obtained from David Vincent. 

 

Proposed Ringmore Parish Heritage Assets 

Name of nominee  

Contact Details of nominee  

Description of proposed asset  

Reason for inclusion  

Name of Asset owner (if known)  



MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 18 JUNE 2019 
IN THE W.I. HALL, RINGMORE AT 7.00 PM 

Present Cllr Jenny Williams JW In the Chair 
Cllr Richard Baker RB 
Cllr Andrew King AK 
Cllr John Reynolds JR 

In attendance Peter Javes Clerk 
Apologies Cllr David Vincent DV 

County Cllr Rufus Gilbert RG Devon County Council 
District Cllr Bernard Taylor BT South Hams District Council 

 

Members of the public present: 4 Draft Minutes 
 

82/19 OPEN FORUM 

A parishioner asked if the PC would join with Bigbury PC in discussing the 
volume and speed of traffic through Challaborough, see minute 91/19 below. 

 
The same parishioner asked the PC to justify its response planning application 
1227/19/VAR: Challaborough Bay Holiday Park, TQ7 4HU to extend time 
limits for opening (minute 72.1 refers). The Chair responded that the last 
meeting had explored this issue thoroughly and had exercised great care in 
wording the response to SHDC. 

83/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None 

 
84/19 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 21 May 2019 
be accepted as a correct record 
Resolution carried unanimously. The minutes were signed by the Chairman. 
It was noted tha the minutes of the previous meeting had been reproduced 
incomplete in the Ringmore newsletter and had not been uploaded to the 
website for some time. These issues would be discussed at the next meeting. 

 
85/19 MATTERS ARISING 

Bowling Green Registration: Nothing to report. 
 
86/19 ALL HALLOWS AND RETAINING WALL 

A contractor had been instructed and the work was expected to start in July 
and take two weeks. 

 
87/19 PLANNING 

1412/19/HHO Higher Manor Bungalow, TQ7 4HJ 
Ground and first floor extension with terrace, replacement of roof, and 
replacement of existing garage buildings with a new garage 
Councillors had visited the site and the meeting considered the plans and 
finally resolved to object to this application, mainly on the grounds that the 
roofline would be higher than the existing. 



 

88/19 FINANCE 
Bank balances as at 8 June 2019 
Payments approved: - (which include VAT where applicable). 

Folio Payee Reason 

 
£9,423.28 

 

£ 
13 David Vincent Shelving for container 119.98 

14 EDF Night landing site 8.00 
15 Information Commissioner Annual subscription 30.00 
16 EDF Night landing site* 140.00 
17 Peter Javes Administration 108.59 

TOTAL PAYMENTS  406.57 
* EDF direct debit to be recovered 
Receipts since last meeting 

  

DCC Grant for cladding container 500.00 
Lloyds Bank Interest 0.32 

TOTAL RECEIPTS  500.32 
The fencing works and relocation of the water trough for the NLS are 
outstanding, see 95/19 below. 

 

89/19 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (NP) 
Members of the NP group have been re-writing and updating previous 
reports but there has not been a meeting since the last Parish Council. The 
next meeting of the NP group would be held on 20th June 2019. 

 

90/19 DEFIBRILLATORS 
Awaiting installation. Draft Minutes 

 

91/19 TRAFFIC THROUGH VILLAGE 
It was felt that satellite navigation directed through traffic past the Journey’s 
End and that road was quite unsuitable for the volume of traffic being 
experienced. AK volunteered to research how to modify this route 
preference. 
Under the Open Forum session a parishioner raised the issue of traffic 
volume and speed through Challaborough. In particular it was felt that over- 
large lorries travelling too fast presented a serious hazard and a tragedy was 
inevitable. It was hoped that this concern would be discussed as a joint issue 
with Bigbury PC at the forthcoming DCC Highways and Traffic meeting to be 
held at Follaton House in early July. The DCC Neighbourhood Highways 
Officer would be asked to put this issue on the agenda for the meeting. 

 
AK 

 
 
 

 
JW 
Clerk 

 

92/19 ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS 
The date of 12 October for the skip had been confirmed by the contractor. 

 

93/19 PARISH PATHS PARTNERSHIP 
Nothing to report 

 

94/19 RECRUITMENT OF CLERK 
Nothing to report 

 

95/19 NIGHT LANDING SITE 

It was noted that the fencing remained to be done and JW would chase the JW 
contractor. 



96/19 APPLE EVENT 

JR commented that it would seem that there could be a reasonable apple 
harvest this year, so he would prepare an outline proposal to run an apple 
pressing event, which would require a volunteer group. 
Additionally, it would be important to try to re-establish a working group to 
keep on top of the housekeeping in the Community Orchard. 

 
97/19 CORRESPONDENCE 

 Information Commissioner: renewal of registration to 9 May 2020. 
 

98/19 MATTERS FOR THE NEXT MEETING Draft Minutes 
 Permanent residents in Challaborough caravan parks 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday 16 July 2019 at 7.00pm 

MEETINGS CALENDAR 2019 

16 July August – no meeting 
17 September 22 October 19 November 
December – no meeting 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 

 
BIGBURY MEMORIAL HALL 

 

 

CALENDAR   OF  EVENTS  for JULY and AUGUST  2019 

 

 

Day & Time Activity Organiser Contact no. 

 

NB. Jill Gubbins’ classes below will NOT be taking place during July and August. 

Please see Jill’s separate notice for when the classes will resume in September. 

 

Mon.     9.30 – 10.10 *Aerobics Jill Gubbins 810651 

10.15 – 11.15 *Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 

11.20 – noon *Strong & Steady    Jill Gubbins 810651 

(plus tea) 

 

Tues.   17.30 - 19.30 Youth Club Juliette Jackson     810307 

 

Wed. 

 

Thurs.   9.15  – 10.15 *Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 

10.15 – 10.30     *Bones Bonus    Jill Gubbins 810651 

 

19.30 – 21.30     South Hams Gilbert Snook 810017 

Filling Station 
(3

rd 
Thurs. of month excl. Dec & Aug) 

 

 

July events: Wed July 3
rd

:Bigbury Community Coffee morning 10.30 – 12.00 in aid of 

the Women of Cambodia 

Mon 8
th 

July 7.00pm : Memorial Hall AGM – see separate notice for details. 
 

August events: Wed.7
th 

Aug: Bigbury Community Coffee morning 10.30 – 12.00 in 

aid of Kingsbridge Triangle Centre. 

 

September events: Wed. 4
th 

Sept: Bigbury Community Coffee morning 10.30 – 12.00 

in aid of St Luke’s Hospice 

Sunday 8
th 

Sept: Bigbury Garden Produce Show: 10.00am. See posters for further 

details. 

Saturday 21
st 

September : 7.30pm Hungrytown Folk Group. See posters. 

 

50/ 100 Club. Promoted by Dane Vanstone. May’s winners were Jim Chadwick (£20) 

and Michael Baker (£10). June’s winners were Charles Harrington (£20) and Lyn 

Hiscocks (£10) 

 
 

 

JAZZ AT THE 
FISHERMAN’S 
AVETON GIFFORD 

 

 
"Kingsbridge Jazz Club" is now firmly established at The Fisherman's Rest on the first Tuesday of the month, starting at 7.30pm (doors 

open 6.30). It has become a unique venue, much loved by the many top Jazz Bands who perform there. 

 

We have professional and international musicians who play not only in the UK but around Europe and as far afield as New Orleans - 

some indeed have been granted the freedom of The City of New Orleans. 

 

Come along and enjoy the high standard of live music that you would normally only expect to experience at a large city venue. 

2ⁿd July, Storyville Jassband from Holland ~ 6th August, Jeremy Huggetts Jazz Sounds 
 

www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club  

www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub 

http://www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Useful websites: 

South Hams District Council 
www.southhams.gov.uk 

Devon County Council 
www.devon.gov.uk 

 
Report lost property to police 

www.reportMyloss.com 

 
Report highway problems & faults 

www.devon.gov.uk/road maintenance 
 

 

 

 

Rainfall locally, 

June Actual: 63 mm 
10  Year Low: 6 mm (2018) 

10 Year High: 116 mm (2012) 

10 Year Average: 55 mm 

http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/
http://www.reportmyloss.com/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THE W.I. HALL, RING- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julie 
Mobile Hairstylist 

Ladies & Gents 

For an Appointment 

Telephone 01548 810634 



 

A.M. KING & SONS 

Let the Kings make your home a castle 

All aspects of building work and renovations undertaken 

Bespoke double glazed wooden windows and doors 

New kitchens and bathrooms 

Interior and exterior decoration 

We now provide a profile matching service for architrave 

and skirting 

Digger and driver for hire 

 

01548 810892 

01548 811210 

01548 810570 

07855 829936 

amkingandsons@outlook.com 

 
 

 

Domestic & Commercial 

Electrical Contractors 

 
J B S 

John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 

Building & General Maintenance 

Free Estimates 

Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 

Over 20 years serving the local area ————————————————— 

Fully NICEIC approved contractor 
John Butler Services 

 Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Tel: (01752) 896183 Hot Water Systems 

Mob: 07971 855852  

or email: Boiler Service and Repairs 

enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz 

 

 

 

Power flushing of central heating systems 

Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091 

mailto:amkingandsons@outlook.com
mailto:enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz


 

MATTHEW BISSEX ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS LTD 

PLANNING AND BUILDING REGULATIONS APPLICATIONS 

PLANS DRAWN FOR EXTENSIONS 

LOFT CONVERSIONS, 

CONSERVATORIES, NEW 

BUILD HOUSING, 

LISTED BUILDING APPLICATIONS 

ACCREDITED SAP ASSESSOR 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.mbad.co.uk 

FOR A FREE QUOTE ON PLANS FOR YOUR 

BUILD PROJECT 

CONTACT MATTHEW ON 01761 436861 OR 

MOBILE 07843 286857 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If the person who named Walkie Talkies 

named other items then we could have had: 

Postage Stamp - Lickie Stickie 

Pregnancy Test - Maybe baby 

Defibrillators - Hearty Starty 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill at Bowling Green Cross. 
Two ways in: The turning on the bend before the golf course or on 

the Bigbury Village to Challaborough/B-on-S road. 

Turtle Farm Produce 
Winter:  October-Mid March Fri-Sat 

11.00-4.00 
Summer Mid March-End Sept. Wed-Sat 

10.00-6.00 

Plants – Many Shrubs &Climbers 
“HOME PRODUCED” Pork, & Lamb , 

Free Range Eggs , Marmalades & Chutneys, 
Wild Bird Food,Seasonal Vegetables & 

Potatoes 
 

Phone evenings 01548 810923. We can Deliver 

http://www.mbad.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POST OFFICE OPEN MON—FRI 9am to 5pm 

Following the shop refurbishment we are now fully open. Come and see the new store layout and the 

new Post Office counter which is open Monday to Saturday from 9.00 to 5.00pm 

 

Current Offers expire on 9
th 

July 

 

Walkers Variety 18pk £3.00; 

Pringles 200g £1.25 

Andrex Gentle Clean £3.50; 

Carling 18pk £11.99 

Grants/Russian Std £12.99; 

Kelloggs Rice Krispies/ Crunchy Nut/Coco Pops £2.00; 

Lenor £1.00 

Flora 500 £1.30; 

Kenco Coffee £2.49 



 

 

 

Ringmore 

TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205 
Email: thejourneysend@btinternet.com 

 
 
 

 

Cacklers (crafting, chatting or maybe just a catch up) Weds 3
rd 

July 
 

~~~ 

 

 

Bigbury Bay Lobster – On Sale Now 
 

~~~~~ 

 

We take bookings for large private parties and tailor the menu to your Tastes and budget, we don’t 
charge for exclusive booking hire 

 
 

~~~~~ 

 

There will be no food service on Friday 26
th 

July. The pub will be closed on Saturday 

27
th 

July for Oli and Danni’s wedding function 
~~~~~ 

 

 

 

We have a vacancy for a full time Kitchen Assistant, meals provided, competitive 

rates of pay, Apprenticeship available 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Opening Times Food Served 

Tues-Friday Tues-Sat 

12.00-3.00 & 6-11.00 12.00-2.00 & 6-9.00 

Sat 12-11.00 Sunday 12.00-2.30 

Sunday 12-10.30 

mailto:thejourneysend@btinternet.com
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